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In the News
Congratulations to Jim Neal, director of li­

braries at Johns Hopkins University, for being 
named ACRL’s 1997 Academic/Research Librar­
ian of the Year. Jim’s many accomplishments 
are outlined on page 269. Be sure to join him 
at a reception in his honor at the ALA Annual 
Conference in San Francisco on Monday, June 
30, from 4:30–6:00 p.m. Announcements of 
ACRL’s other award winners will be published 
in the May issue.

Other ACRL business reported in this issue 
includes:

• the final approved version of the “Guide­
lines for Instruction Programs in Academic Li­
braries” (page 264);

• the actions taken by ACRL’s Board of 
Directors at their Midwinter meetings (page 
260);

• a report of the University Libraries 
Section’s activities at ALA’s Midwinter Meeting 
(page 242);

• responses to questions posed by ACRL’s 
Board of Directors to the two candidates for 
ALA president, Ken Dowlin and Ann Symons 
(page 270);

• a list of ACRL members running for ALA 
Council (page 275);

• and a list of ACRL preconferences that 
will be offered prior to the ALA Annual Confer­
ence in San Francisco (page 262).

Also in this issue, Fred Jenkins and Nancy 
Courtney continue our Internet Resources se­
ries with a look at the best sites for classics 
(page 255). John Stemmer and John Tombarge 
discuss a program at the Virginia Polytechnic 
Institute that brings the librarians to the faculty 
departments (page 244). And Stacy Kimmel and 
Scott DiMarco outline the ideal interview sched­
ule from the candidate’s viewpoint (page 249).
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